City Hall Location 2nd Floor – Common Council Chamber

Agenda Physical Services Committee Meeting Monday, February 6, 2017 Time: 6:30 p.m.

Roll Call: Eric I. VanBuren, Chairman

Nathan S. Emmons John P. McLaughlin, Jr. John B. Gosek

Approve minutes of January 17, 2017 Committee Meeting.

I. Old Business:

II. New Business:

- Tom Kells, DPW Commissioner, received a request from Oswego Harbor Festivals, Inc, for use of Public Space in several areas of Oswego for the 2017 Oswego Harborfest. Attachment
- 2. Tom Kells, DPW Commissioner, received a request from Desaree McGhie to hold a wedding reception in public space at Breitbeck Park on September 16, 2017. Ms. McGhie is also requesting permission to stake a 30'X60' tent at the Park, requests a waiver of the noise ordinance for music from 4:00 pm to 9:00 pm. Lastly, the event will be catered by Kristen's Kitchen/Battle Island Golf Course and Malone's Irish Hideaway with beer and wine being served, caterers to use their liquor license. Attachment
- 3. Tom Kells, DPW Commissioner, received a request from Greg and Jean DuFore for the use of Breitbeck Park in the public space to the left of the Bell Tower for a wedding reception on August 12, 2017. Also, they request permission to place a tent 120'X40' in the space and trailer type bathroom which will be powered by a generator. The reception will be catered by Canale's Restaurant with beer and wine. There will also be a band from 4:00 pm to 9:00 pm, so they are requesting a waiver of the noise ordinance. Attachment
- 4. The City Clerk's Office has received a request from Robert and Elizabeth McGrath, owners of the Clubhouse Tavern (Spencer's Ali), located at 124-126 West Second Street, for use of public space for four (4) parking spaces fronting their property, on Saturday, July 29, 2017 from 7:00 am until 1:00 pm, in order to host the Annual United Way Breakfast, Stuff-A-Bus Program. Attachment